
SCW CYCLISTS MARCH MINUTES


The March 8, 2023 meeting was called to order by Pres. Kerrie 
Johnson at 8:01am. She welcomed our lady cyclists with a 
special recognition for “International Women’s Day”!


61 members were present with no new or visiting members.


There was one correction to the Feb. minutes. Keith Erickson 
motioned to adjourn. The minutes were approved.


Treasurer’s report was given by Keith Erickson. We have 157 
members. Balance is $804.68 as of 2-28-23.


Keith also presented a budget.  The dues will increase $10 for 
2024. Motion was made by Marty Pagioli and Vicki Roehm 
seconded. Membership voted and it was passed.


Jeff Bodmer gave a safety report. There was info about the 
accident with the West Valley Cycling club on Cotton. A Go Fund 
Me has been established for them. A big reminder: BE SAFE 
EVERYONE, ALWAYS.


Do not block the mirror of the leader, wear bright colors and 
use lights. 


Spring Picnic on the Great Lawn was mentioned. March 28 from 
4-7p. $5 at the door for guests. Please RSVP & give your choice 
of meat.




PR by Peg Campbell: she is looking for help. She would like to 
have an article each month for the SCW Rec News. If you have 
any ideas let her know.


Off Campus rides-Carlos Romero


Please respond to the survey if you have not done so.


Ronnie Chapman is leading a ride at South Mountain on March 
26 with a lunch after maybe.


John Cable is leading a ride in Tempe on March 18. 2 ride 
lengths available. Lunch needs a RSVP. Watch for an email.


John Barber reported we have 8 bikes for kids already!


April 29th is a float trip on the Salt River. Bring bev & lunch for 
after. See John Cable for more info.


Ed Johnson is organizing a memorial ride to honor our past  
members. TBA for the end of April. We lost 3 members in 2022.


Our club is 45 y. o.! We will have a cake at the picnic.


Doug Culliniton will be putting the club history on our website.


Rick Staeb talked about the SCW Cyclists Slow Roll Bicycle 
Parade on March 11. Rick will coordinate with Prides, Posse & 
Sheriff’s Dept. He will be sending an email regarding club gear 
around March 28.


Anne Brown had no reports of sunshine given, except for her 
usual sunshine!




Next meeting will be Sept. 13, 2023 at Beardsley Rec. Center 8a.


We adjourned at 8:50a after motion by Andy Anderson and 2nd 
by Anne Brown.


Thanks to our hosts Moe & Dave DeFrance for coffee & snacks.


Ron Campbell made a banner holder stand for our SCW Cyclists 
banner. Thanks Ron!


No April meeting. 



